CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL meeting held in the Council Chamber
on Monday 24 July 2017 at 6.45 p.m. 

PRESENT
Cllrs. B. Hodgson (Chairman), Mrs S. Allman, P. Bradly, Mrs R. Jackson, R. Pailthorpe, 
Miss K. Pritchard, Mrs A. Stuart, N. Sturtivant and D. Wakeman.

In attendance:

Town Clerk Mr P. Davidson, Deputy Clerk Ms L. Gowers, 2 members of the public and 1 member of the press.
50
TO NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
17/18
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Best and Mrs Singleton (SSDC meetings) and from Cllr. Mrs Head (unwell).
51
OPEN FORUM

17/18
No one wished to speak.

52
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETINGS
17/18

It was AGREED that the minutes of the meeting of Crewkerne Town Council held on Monday 26 June 2017 be APPROVED. 

53
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
17/18
on items on the agenda
None.
54
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM THE COUNTY AND DISTRICT

17/18
COUNCILLORS

County and District Councillors were not present.
55
CLERKS PROGRESS REPORT 
17/18
To receive an update report

The Clerk reported that nine applications had been received in response to the vacancy advertised for an apprenticeship.  Five candidates had been selected for interview, although two of these had subsequently declined to attend.  Three candidates had therefore been interviewed, and as a result a preferred candidate had been selected to undertake a practical assessment in conjunction with the grounds maintenance team.  The Clerk was therefore hopeful that a firm recommendation would be able to be made very shortly.  The Clerk was asked to assemble the Staffing Committee, in order to have this recommendation endorsed.
56
PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
17/18
To consider the following application requiring observations before the next Planning and Highways Committee meeting

15/04770/FUL: North Street Trading Estate. Erection of 42 dwellings and associated works.  Amended plans.

Councillors stressed that their previous comments relating to the access issues, which they considered to be potentially unsafe, remained valid. 

57
FINANCE
17/18

a)
To approve the accounts for payment for July 2017 as listed
The Clerk reported that Cllr. Wakeman had verified the accounts for July 2017 

in accordance with the Council’s Financial Regulations and Risk Management.

Accounts for payment in the sum of £39,736.97 + VAT for July 2017 were approved.
b)

To report the bank reconciliation for June 2017 has been completed
The Clerk reported that Cllr. Wakeman had verified the bank reconciliation for

June 2017.  It was noted that cash in hand as of 30 June 2017 was £343,142.95. 

c)
To receive the first quarter income and expenditure financial report
Report noted.
d)
To authorise the clerk to pay invoices received in August, with ratification at 


September’s meeting
It was AGREED that the Clerk be authorised to pay the invoices in August as per Financial Regulations 6.4 and 6.6 with the list for ratification at September’s meeting.

58
YOUTH SERVICE
17/18
To receive a report from Cllr. Mrs Jackson on the current and future provision of a youth service
Councillors thanked Cllrs. Mrs Jackson and Mrs Singleton for their report on the youth service which had been distributed to Councillors prior to the meeting.
Cllr. Miss Pritchard made the point that it was important to ask young people what they wanted out of the youth service.  Cllr. Mrs Jackson agreed and added that this was why one section of the report focussed on liaison with the schools.

Cllr. Mrs Jackson pointed out that the GRC-based youth activities had been running with two sessions per week rather than three for some months now and it was the recommendation of the report that this position be formalised.  She also advised that she was investigating the possibility of outreach activities, as a supplement to the GRC-based sessions.
Councillors AGREED to endorse the recommendation of the report to formalise the position that there should be two GRC-based youth activities per week.
59
DISCLOSURE & BARRING SERVICE (DBS) CHECKS FOR COUNCILLORS 
17/18
To consider undertaking DBS checks for Councillors
Cllr. Sturtivant commented that DBS checks were important in relation to situations where Councillors were potentially in one-on-one meetings with members of the public, such as at Council surgeries where there was a possibility of only one Councillor being able to attend.  Cllr. Bradly questioned whether the cost of DBS checks was justifiable, given that Council surgeries were held with two Councillors.

Cllr. Miss Pritchard suggested that DBS checks should be offered as an option for individual Councillors but not mandated.  This approach was supported by Councillors.

60
WEEKLY MARKET
17/18
To consider options to assist rejuvenating the weekly market

The Deputy Clerk summarised the outcome of a recent meeting of the Market Steering Group, which had put forward the following recommendations with the aim of reinvigorating the weekly market:
· Market to be extended from 1.00 pm to 2.00 pm closure.

· Summer promotional offer of no fees until the end of September.

· Explore diversification of the market with, for example, antiques stalls.

· Offer the option of a single pitch being used in rotation by more than one trader.

After discussion, it was AGREED to endorse the recommendations of the Working Group to rejuvenate the weekly market.

61
CONSULTATION ON PROPOSED CROSSING AT LYME ROAD 

17/18
To consider a response to the consultation on the proposed zebra crossing at Lyme Road

Cllr. Bradly pointed out that there was evidence that zebra crossings did not in fact improve the safety of pedestrians attempting to cross the road.  Cllr. Mrs Stuart added that, based upon experience of pedestrians using the crossing on East Street, a zebra crossing may not be the best option.
Cllr. Pailthorpe suggested that, as there appeared to be a range of opinions amongst Councillors, it would be sensible for Councillors as individuals to respond to the consultation, noting that the deadline was imminent.  Councillors supported this approach.

62
QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER
17/18
To agree articles for inclusion in the next issue of the newsletter
Councillors agreed with the list of proposed articles for the next newsletter.  The following additions were also suggested, subject to available space:

· Cllr. Pailthorpe suggested that the recently received letter from children at                    St. Bartholomew’s School regarding litter at Happy Valley, should be added in its entirety.
· Notification of St. Bartholomew’s fair in September
63
TO RECEIVE DRAFT COMMITTEE MINUTES
17/18



a)
Planning and Highways Committee meeting held on 10 July 2017



Noted.



b)
Amenities Committee meeting held on 10 July 2017



Noted.
64
TOWN COUNCIL SURGERIES
17/18
For 16 September and 21 October.  Two Councillors required to undertake each session


16 September – Cllrs. Bradly and Mrs Singleton.


21 October – Cllrs. Mrs Allman and Hodgson.
65
OUTSIDE BODIES
17/18
To receive reports for ABCD, CAD, CSYAL and LIC


Noted.
66
TO RECEIVE ANY MATTERS OF REPORT
17/18
Cllr. Mrs Jackson reported that she had held a useful meeting with Crewkerne Rotary and the Friends of Crewkerne Station on the proposed beating of the bounds.
Cllr. Bradly reported that he had attended the “Being a Good Councillor” SALC training course.
Cllr. Hodgson reported that he had attended the Relay for Life event at Wadham School, which had been very well attended and with approximately £48,000 being raised for charity.
67
DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
17/18
Monday 25 September 2017 commencing at 6.45 p.m. in the Council Chamber.
The meeting closed at 7.30 p.m.

Signed: ………………………                                         
Dated: ……………………….                                                
tc24Jul2017
TC -4-

